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JUNIPERO SERRA ASSEMBLY 

OFFICER INSTALLATION 
07/28/07 

 
The new officers of the Junipero Serra Assembly pose for their 
picture.  (Front row from left to right): FN Cherif Khoury, Area 
Master Manuel Lima, District Marshall Ernie Bingham, SK Paul 
Coyne.  (Back row from left to right): SK Al Meckelborg, PFN 
Brian Klinge, SK Rich Scholl, Jacque Benoit, Jack Turney, Jim 
Schooter, Mike Donovan, Hal Thompson, Ed Page, Raphael 
Cardenas, Jose Meza.  Our current GK, Francisco Cabrera is on the 
right. 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 
By Francisco Cabrera, Grand Knight 

 
Food for Thought 

Dear fellow Brother Knights of 
Columbus, 

Catholic Saints are Holy people and 
human people who lived 
extraordinary lives.  Each saint that 
the Church honors responded to 
God's invitation to use his or her 
unique gifts.  God calls each one of 
us to be a saint.  You probably 
remember the Gospel passage in 
which Jesus calls his disciples to 
leave everything behind and follow 
him.  Brother Knights, let’s continue 
using our God given unique gifts To 
Serve Others and follow in his 
steps. 

1. I invite all members to take an 
active role and sign up for the 
events and activities that will work 
for you and your family.  This 
year, family involvement with our 
K of C events and activities is a 
priority.  However, your own 
family commitments come first.  
Take care of them and then help 
out with the K of C functions. 

(Continued on page 11) 
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Program Director’s Report 

 
By Dan Knauss, Deputy Grand Knight 

Just about every day, Catholic laymen bound in a common association gather to advance the welfare of their 
Church and communities.  They meet in harbor towns of Nova Scotia, suburban New Jersey, Mexican cities 
and Philippine villages.  Some will help families pay off huge medical bills or secure aid for disaster victims.  
Others will help finance Catholic schools or independent living for people with disabilities.  More will 
organize nutrition programs for disadvantaged children or prayer services for an end to abortion. 
(Continued on page 13) 

  August, 2007 
08/01/07 Wednesday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/02/07 Thursday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/03/07 Friday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/03/07 Friday 24-Hour Adoration 
08/04/07 Saturday Fiesta Coke Booth 
08/05/07 Sunday Coke Booth Tear Down 
08/06/07 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting, 8:00 PM 
08/12/07 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses/Blood Drive 
08/13/07 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM/First Degree 
08/27/07 Monday Dinner Social-Knights & Their Families 

  September, 2007 
09/03/07 Monday Labor Day Picnic 
09/04/07 Tuesday K of C Officers’ Meeting, 8:00 PM 
09/07/07 Friday 24-Hour Adoration 
09/08/07 Saturday Oktoberfest Dinner 
09/09/07 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses/Blood Drive 
09/10/07 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
09/23/07 Sunday Parish Picnic-Tri-Tip, Beer, Nachos 

  October, 2007 
10/01/07 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting, 8:00 PM 
10/05/07 Friday 24-Hour Adoration 
10/13/07 Saturday Columbus Day Dinner 
10/14/07 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses 
10/15/07 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM 
10/26/07 Friday Halloween Party 
10/28/07 Sunday Corporate Communion 
10/29/07 Monday Dinner Social-Knights & Their Families 
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State Deputy’s Report

 

Jim Scroggin, PSD, VSM

My Brothers in Christ, 

CONGRATULATIONS are in order to District 
Deputy #78, Gary Ganibi, for bringing in the first 
new Council of the Columbian Year, #14359 in 
Alhambra, CA.  Helping Gary in every phase of the 
way was District Deputy #83 Dan Moberg and 
NCD Chairman, Joe Salaiz.  As promised, a check 
for $3,000.00 will be sent to the new Council to pay 
for the theater when the movie, “BELLA” is 
scheduled in the local area. 

CONGRATULATIONS are also in order for every 
Brother Knight and Council who hit the recruiting 
trail in this first month of our Columbian Year.  The 
total number of new Knights recruited was 217. 
Suspensions totaled 105.  The net number was 112.  
What a GREAT START!  In order for the year to be 
totally successful, all of us need to be concerned 
with “conservation” of our members.  Please make 
sure that anyone that is being considered for 
suspension by your Councils (Form 1845) has been 
“PERSONALLY” contacted.  It just might be that 
he really wants to remain a member of our great 
Order and just needs to be coaxed a little bit. 

Our Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson, has again 
designated September 11th as the World Day of 
Prayer for Peace.  This activity stems from the 
terrorist attacks that rocked our nation in 2001 when 
I was previously your State Deputy.  Everyone 
(Councils, Districts, Chapters, and Assemblies) 
responded in a positive manner with donations and 
especially Masses to pray for those Americans that 
died or were injured in these heinous attacks on our 
nation.  Please read the Supreme Knight’s message 
and order form and let’s participate statewide 
Praying for Peace.  Who knows, you just might 
catch the imagination of a few good Catholic men 
and their families who would want to join the Order 
because of this day as maybe the Rosary Bowl did 
and also the upcoming film, BELLA, might do. 

The Annual Supreme Meeting is upon us.  It will be 
held in Nashville, TN and we are all looking 
forward to this visit in our 125th year.  Cardinal 
Bertone, the Vatican Secretary of State, will be with 
us as many Cardinals, Bishops and Priests come 
from all over the Order to celebrate our most holy 
of ceremonies---the sacrifice of the Mass.  Take a 
look at your television and radio schedules for the 
days beginning Tuesday, August 7th.  EWTN will 
be broadcasting live the Opening Mass, the 
afternoon activities (which includes our Supreme 
Knight’s Report, and the Banquet, which will 
feature many speakers, including Cardinal Bertone.  
The Catholic Radio stations throughout the state 
will be broadcasting as will Sirius Satellite Radio.  
Channel 49 in the Fresno area will be downloading 
for broadcast also.  This is a great opportunity for 
many Knights and their families who cannot attend 
the Supreme Convention to get a real feel for what 
the delegates, non delegates and their families see 
live and in person. 

I want to congratulate PSD Ross Willour for his 
appointment as your new Vice Supreme Master.  
His term begins on September 1, 2007.  Ross will 
be at the Supreme Convention and also attending 
the Supreme Assembly Meeting to find out 
everything that he will need to know to benefit the 
4th Degree in the Junipero Serra Province. 

Brother Knights, keep up your great work that you 
are doing for the Order and the State of California.  
Remain positive in your thoughts and actions as that 
will bring much more to the table in the way of 
cooperation in your Councils, Districts, Chapters, 
Assemblies and Circles than negativity.  It just 
might provide the impetus to meeting the goals that 
have been set for this Columbian Year.  May 
Almighty God Bless You and Our Lady of Victory 
Protect You. 

Yours in Faith, Charity and Family, 

James R. Scroggin, PSD, VSM 

State Deputy 
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District Deputy’s Report

 

Stephen Schlesselmann, District 61

 

A Spiritual Thought 
On August 15th, we will be celebrating the Feast of 
the Assumption.  As St. Josemaria de Balaguer 
states in the Furrow: “Our Mother went up to 
Heaven, body and soul.  Tell her often that we, her 
children, do not want to be separated from her.  She 
will hear you!” (page 520 of the Way/Furrow/the 
Forge by St. Josemaria de Balaguer). 

It has been a busy first month as your District 
Deputy.  On Saturday, July 7th, our immediate past 
District Deputy, Cherif Khoury and myself attended 
the annual St. Joseph’s Festival at St. Joseph’s in 
Carpinteria for the purpose of recruiting new 
Brother Knights.  We were able to talk to several 
men about the benefits of joining our Order and 
hopefully, some of the candidates will join soon.  
Both Grand Knight Rufino Murillo and our 
insurance agent, David Farebrother were busy at 
work at the festival also helping out at several of the 
booths.  Council 13756 (Carpinteria) needs many 
new members and an infusion of fresh ideas and it 
is up to the rest of us in the District to come to the 
aid of our Brother Knights.  Let’s make this a great 
year for GK Rufino Murillo and the rest of the 
Brother Knights in Carpinteria! 

During the 2nd week of July, the various Councils in 
the District had their first business meetings of the 
Columbian Year.  I was on vacation that week but 
was ably represented at several of the meetings by 
our District Warden, PGK Rich Scholl.  Thanks 
Rich for helping out.  At those meetings, several 
Councils approved their budgets for the year and at 
Council 5300, Brother Rafael Cardenas was elected 
as Council 5300’s new Lecturer for the year. 

On Saturday, July 21st, Satticoy’s officers were 
installed.  The evening started with a Mass at 
Sacred Heart Church at 5:30 PM with the Color 

Corps present.  The installation itself took place in 
the hall again with the Color Corps present.  It was 
a very impressive ceremony.  Congratulations are in 
order to Brothers Ben Martinez (Grand Knight), 
Gerry Morison (Deputy Grand Knight) and to the 
rest of the officers who were installed.  Also, a very 
special thanks goes to Color Corps Commander 
Tom Maloney for all his help especially at the 
installation and to the various Brothers of Council 
10067 for hosting a great installation and a great 
dinner. 

On July 22nd, we held our first District Deputy’s 
orientation meeting for the year in Carpinteria.  
Thanks for all those who made the effort to be 
there.  The purpose of the meeting was to cover 
some of the material that was presented at the 
District Deputies meeting in June (those points were 
summarized in my July article).  In general, we 
really need to stress recruiting and programs.  The 
handbooks we received at the DD convention are a 
gold mine of information about both membership 
and programs.  Each Grand Knight should have 
them, so if you would like to read them, please ask 
your Grand Knight for a copy.  The more informed 
we are as members, the more we can do for our 
Councils.  By the way, if anyone wants a copy of 
the agenda that we used for the DD orientation 
meeting let me know and I’ll send you a copy. 

On July 27th, I had a chance to meet with DD #60 
Tom Pickles and DD #62 Vic Mercado (we are 
District #61).  We discussed the 3rd degrees for the 
year.  We plan to have two of them.  DD David 
Lavoie (District #63) already is planning to hold a 
3rd degree in Simi Valley in early March, 2008.  We 
would like to hold the other one here in Santa 
Barbara in September if the 3rd Degree team is 
available.  I’ll keep everyone informed.  Also, DD 
Tom Pickles gave me the idea for including a 
calendar of events in my article (see below). 

Other Notes: 
1) Thanks to the hard work of one of our more 

energetic Brother Knights, Mark Vampola, 
Council 5300 has a website again.  It is at 
www.kc5300.org.  Be sure to check it out.  If any 
of the Councils would like to post their events or 

http://www.kc5300.org/
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other items there, please let me know and I’ll 
pass on the information to Brother Mark. 

2) Santa Barbara celebrates Fiesta this next week.  
Carpinteria and Satticoy come on up and join us 
for the fun!  Council 5300 will be staffing a 
soda booth at De La Guerra Plaza and Council 
1684 will be staffing a booth at McKenzie Park.  
Stop by any time between Wednesday and 
Saturday for a visit.  Also, if you can make it, 
our Grand Knight Francisco Cabrera (Council 
5300) will be dancing with his wife and family 
at the Fiesta Pequeña at the Santa Barbara 
Mission on Wednesday night and at other 
events during the week. 

3) On August 27th, Brother Francisco is planning a 
family social night for our Council.  Councils 
1684, 10067 and 13756 are welcome also. 

4) On a more somber note:  Let’s all make sure to 
pray for all the sick and deceased Knights on 
our prayer lists including SK Dick Allen 
(Council 10067) who is undergoing cancer 
treatment and for the repose of the soul of SK 
Flemming Andersson (Council 5300) who 
passed away recently. 

Calendar: 
08/01/07 Form 365 (Service Program Personnel 

Report) Due 
08/11-19/07 Knights of Columbus Family Week 
08/13/07 1st Degree-Council 5300, Goleta, CA 
08/15/07 Form 1295-1 (Semi-Annual Audit) 

Due 
08/21/07 1st Degree-St. Peter Claver-Simi 

Valley 
08/22/07 2nd Degree-Council 5300, Goleta, CA 

(tentative) 
08/28/07 2nd Degree-St. Peter Claver-Simi 

Valley 
09/05/07 Los Padres Chapter Meeting-Santa 

Barbara 
09/12/07 1st Degree-Council 1684, Santa 

Barbara, CA (tentative) 
09/15-16/07 State Membership Blitz 
10/12/07 1st Degree-Council 13756, 

Carpinteria, CA (Spanish-tentative) 
10/19-21/07 MR Annual Fund Raising Drive 

10/28/07 World Youth Day 
11/02-04/07 4th Degree Exemplification-Visalia, 

CA 
11/07/07 Los Padres Chapter Meeting-Ventura 
11/07/07 1st Degree-Council 10067, Satticoy, 

CA (tentative) 
11/18-24/07 National Family Week 
11/21/07 2nd Degree-Council 10067-Satticoy, 

CA (tentative) 

Finally, remember to make recruiting a constant 
priority.  It would be great if every Catholic man in 
each of our parishes were our Brother Knights.  
Let’s make it happen! 

If you have any questions or need any assistance, 
you can contact me at (805) 968-9440 or by email at 
sjschlesselmann@cox.net. 

 

Chancellor’s Report

 

SK Bill McLafferty, Chancellor

In an effort to update the information on our ailing 
brothers or their spouses or children, I called several 
of our brother Knights on the phone to get the direct 
word on how things are going. 

Brother Jesse Garcia is doing remarkably well at his 
condo in Santa Maria, according to his devoted 
wife, Dora. Jesse has an excellent caretaker by the 
name of Alberto who comes in regularly to assist 
him.  The Garcias live in a wheelchair accessible 
condominium which allows frequent rides around 
the premises to see the other residents.  Many 
family members live in the area and Jesse’s 
daughter, who lives in Lompoc, comes by regularly 
to see her dad.  Arthur is living in Colorado Springs 
and is working all the time, according to Dora, and 
finds it difficult to get time to travel to California to 
see his parents.  He is able to call frequently and 

mailto:sjschlesselmann@cox.net
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stay in touch.  Surprisingly, Jesse can talk on the 
phone better than face-to-face and I had the 
opportunity to talk with him just before he started 
his nap.  He told me he is feeling great, which was 
confirmed by Dora who indicated that recent blood 
tests showed Jesse to be in great shape.  He would 
welcome telephone visits from his friends and the 
best times to call him are in the morning before 
lunch and in late afternoon after 4:30 PM until 
bedtime.  Their new number in Santa Maria is 925-
4406. 

Dora told me that she took Jesse to the 130th 
convention or Grand Parlor, of the Native Sons of 
the Golden West recently held in San Luis Obispo.  
He appeared on stage with other Past Grand 
Presidents on the first day and was introduced to a 
standing ovation.  Jesse acknowledged the Native 
Sons with a raised hand.  He and Dora and Alberto 
appeared at several other functions and Jesse was 
hugged and embraced by many who had the 
opportunity. 

Dora misses her bowling partners on Mondays in 
Goleta and asked me to let them know she is doing 
well.  She especially misses Janet and her cakes. 

Tom Puerling wants his name removed from the 
sick list, because he is doing quite well, thank you.  
His second hip replacement surgery went well and 
he has been pain-free since.  He and Patsy want to 
travel now that he has two new hips and that will 
make it difficult for him to join us for our meetings 
here in Goleta, but he will do his best to get down 
here as often as he can. 

Donna Abels recently underwent surgery to replace 
both knees at the same time (at the end of June) in 
Cottage Hospital.  She is walking around with the 
assistance of a walker, but she hasn’t ventured out 
of the home very much.  We certainly will pray for 
a quick recovery from her continuing pain and look 
forward to seeing her with Brother Knight Jim at 
our next dance. 

Jack Turney reports that his daughter is making 
good progress in her recovery from a stroke.  He 
sees improvement every day.  Please continue your 
prayers for her complete recovery. 

We would like to hear from any brother Knight who 

is ailing or who has a family member in need of our 
prayers.  Contact me at jwmcljr@cox.net or at (805) 
685-4284. 

RIP:  Remember in your prayers Flemming 
Andersson and Ann Marie McBeth and their 
families. 

Report of the 4th Degree

 

SK Cherif Khoury, Faithful Navigator

Worthy Sirs, 

I would like to congratulate the new slate of officers 
who have been installed by our Worthy Master 
Manuel Lima on July 28th at St Raphael's 
Community Center.  The installation was well 
attended by all the officers without exceptions.  The 
wives and friends cheered and crowned their 
beloved Sir Knights with jewels and promised to 
support them in their mission of patriotic service.  
Worthy Marshall Ernie Bingham conducted a 
routine manual of swords and marching exercises to 
all Color Corps present.  Following the installation, 
a delightful light lunch was served.  It was prepared 
by Brother Renato Moiso of Council 5300 who 
owns Via Maestra #42 restaurant. 

These Sir Knights will be serving the Junipero Serra 
Assembly this Columbian year 2007 – 2008: 

Faithful Navigator: Cherif Khoury 569-2149 
Faithful Captain: Richard Scholl 
Faithful Pilot: Jacques Benoit 
Faithful Admiral: William McLafferty 
Faithful Comptroller: Paul Coyne 
Faithful Scribe: Hal Thompson 
Faithful Purser: Horace "Jim" Schooter 
Faithful Trustee III: Michael Donovan 
Faithful Trustee II: Edmund Page 
Faithful Trustee I: Brian Klinge 
Faithful Inner Sentinel: Rafael Cardenas 
Faithful Outer Sentinel: Jack Turney 

Patriotism, the last principle of our order will be 
faithfully demonstrated by them.  Their experience 

mailto:jwmcljr@cox.net
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in leadership and service will help me navigating 
smoothly at the helm of the Assembly. 

It is an honor to learn from our State Marshall, who 
certified all present Color Corps members, that the 
Color Corps in our Assembly is the largest and the 
best of all Assemblies in the State.  The Color 
Corps obey and serve the State Master directly and 
they are not under the direction of the Assembly.  
This honor is certainly attributable to all past 
Faithful Navigators and our long time Commander 
Paul Coyne.  I will do my best to keep the flame 
alive and the swords shining well. 

Worthy Master Manuel Lima announced that he is 
retiring next year and the position of Master is open 
to all 4th degree members in good standing.  We 
owe a debt of appreciation to his devoted service to 
promote the principle of Patriotism in our order.  
The position is very challenging and demand lots of 
time and resources.  If interested in applying, please 
send me your candidacy with a biography of what 
you have done while serving as a Knight for the 
order. 

The Assembly is very sorry to lose one of its fine 
members.  Sir Knight Flemming Andersson with his 
motto "what are you here for" will be dearly missed.  
We would like to pass on our sincere condolences 
to his lovely wife Joanne and the entire family.  
May his soul rest in peace and his memory be 
everlasting.  A chalice was presented to the family 
in his honor.  The Color Corps was in force at the 
funeral mass and burial.  The Air Force, where 
Flemming served, presented the flag and paid their 
respects. 

Our first event this year, July 4th, was a nice start to 
a year promising to be full of great events.  The 
Color Corps, lead by our Commander Paul Coyne, 
participated in the annual Spirit of 76 Parade.  
Marching in front of a Scottish marching band kept 
us all on the beat.  The crowd was well supportive 
and we could hear the cheers of admirers, 
parishioners, family and friends all along the way.  
The gathering at Serra Hall following the parade 
was attended by approximately 60 Knights and 
guests.  All were treated to a delicious Santa Maria 
BBQ prepared by our Sir Knight Jim Garland and 
Brother David Chavez from Council 1684.  There 

was an abundance of food and the dessert table was 
filled with home made cakes to the delight of all 
attendees.  A bunch of us went to the symphony 
concert at the Courthouse Sunken Gardens.  What a 
treat the city puts on for a multitude to relax at the 
sound of some famous patriotic melodies.  If you 
have missed it this year make sure you plan on 
being with us in our future social gatherings.  Thank 
you Council 1684 for allowing us to use the hall 
freely, you certainly demonstrated the fraternal 
principle at its best. 

Brother Knights in the 3rd Degree who have been 
active for at least a year and are in good standing, it 
is time to fill up and sign the form 4 to join the 
Assembly.  Once your candidacy is approved by the 
Assembly, a $70.00 non refundable application fee 
should be sent.  The Exemplification will take place 
Saturday November 3, 2007 at the Holiday Inn in 
Visalia located at 9000 West Airport Drive.  The 
Holiday Inn phone number is (559) 651-5000 for 
the room reservation special guaranteed rate of 
$76.00 till October 12th.  Hurry up because we need 
you. 

Incoming schedule of events: 

Monday August 6 at 7 PM: Officers meeting at St. 
Raphael’s Church. 
Monday August 20 at 7 PM: Assembly meeting and 
dinner at parish hall. (Volunteer cooks). 
Tuesday September 4 at 7 PM: Officers meeting at 
St. Raphael’s Church. (Due to Labor Day) 
Monday September 17 at 6:00 PM: Dinner at the 
Old Mission with our ladies and friends.  Guest 
speaker will be Father John Vaughn, OFM, former 
superior of the Franciscan order internationally.  His 
experience residing at the Vatican for 14 years and 
his international contacts and achievements will 
make this evening a memorable one.  Please plan on 
attending and invite friends over but make sure you 
make your reservation ahead of time.  We will be 
joined by the Secular Franciscan order. 

As August is Fiesta month for Santa Barbara, so I 
wish you all and your family the best Fiesta ever. 
May God protect us and keep us safe during this 
busy season filled with social entertainment and 
community service activities.  May "In God We 
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Trust" have a prominent place on our currency as it 
is in our hearts. 

God bless you all and give you peace as we remain 
one nation under God. 

Vivat Jesus and Viva la Fiesta. 

Cherif Khoury, Faithful Navigator 

Insurance Agent’s Report 

 

David Farebrother, Field Agent 

PLAN FOR THE FUTURE 

You have it pretty good right now, don’t you?  
Some minor worries but nothing you can’t handle.  
You and your family are enjoying life.  But how 
long will those carefree days last? 

Your wife and family are your responsibility.  Have 
you done anything to secure their future?  Have you 
made any provisions to insure that they are taken 
care of when you die? 

I realize that you are healthy today and you feel 
there is no hurry to get life insurance.  You can 
always buy it some other time, right?  Wrong.  You 
may not be insurable tomorrow. 

What if something happens to you?  You are left 
with nothing.  Even worse, your family is left with 
nothing.  Buy life insurance today and protect your 
family’s tomorrow. 

To contact me with regards to this or any of your 
KofC insurance needs, please email me at 
dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 
from you. 

Fraternally, 

David L. Farebrother, California Dept. of Insurance 
License 0E54974 
Office (805) 684-0053 
Cellular (805) 766-2144  

 

Pro-Life Director’s Report
Bob & Cecilia Marks

Pro-Life Couple

This month I am inserting a list of information 
items from Fr. Frank Pavone who is the head of 
"Priests for Life". 

From the Desk of Fr. Frank Pavone, M.E.V. 
July 9, 2007 
Absolutely No Exceptions 

Dear Friends, 

It's the core pro-life principle, and my column 
below summarizes it for you and for others.  Please 
pass it along!  I also have a video greeting 
accompanying this email. 

Please also join me in Amarillo, Texas from August 
15th to 21st for a pro-life retreat/conference, which is 
open to priests, seminarians, and pro-life laity 
nationwide!  It will be held at the Bishop DeFalco 
Retreat Center.  I will be joined by Bishop John 
Yanta of the Diocese of Amarillo, as well as Dr. 
Alveda King, Dr. Theresa Burke, and Janet Morana.  
The event begins with Mass at 5:00 PM Central 
time on August 15th and ends with a closing Mass 
on August 21st at 7:30 AM.  You may come for all 
or part of the conference.  For more information, 
contact retreats@priestsforlife.org or by phone at 
718-980-4400 extension 271.  Those who want to 
discern a vocation to the Missionaries of the Gospel 
of Life are welcome to join in on this retreat as well. 

There's a new question on our monthly online poll 
at www.priestsforlife.org.  Please be sure to give us 
your opinion! 

Have you begun to order my EWTN homilies?  We 
are now producing Volume 3 of this set that you 
won't want to miss.  These are great gifts, especially 
for those who used to get EWTN but no longer do 
because they have moved!  Each CD is $10 and 
contains several homilies.  Order volumes 1, 2, and 
3 at orders@priestsforlife.org, or go to our online 
store, www.priestsforlife.org/store. 

Some of you have asked me if I have a blog.  I sure 

mailto:dlfarebrother@aol.com
http://www.priestsforlife.org/
http://www.priestsforlife.org/store
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do!  It is at www.priestsforlife.org/blog. 

Let me also provide you with the upcoming 
schedules for our own TV shows and Radio 
programming: 

I'll be guest-hosting the Drew Mariani show a 
couple of times this month!...Tuesday, July 24th and 
Monday, July 30th.  The show airs at 4 PM ET/3 PM 
CT.  Call in with your questions at 1-877-766-3777 
or email your questions to 
drew@relevantradio.com.  Find radio station 
information at www.relevantradio.com. 

Defending Life (Watch on EWTN, Friday at 10:00 
PM and Saturday at 2:30 AM.  Listen on EWTN 
radio, Friday at 1 AM, Saturday at 6:30 PM and 
Sunday at 5 AM, all times Eastern). 

July 13-15: Missionaries of the Gospel of Life Lay 
Associates.  Guest: Jim Pinto, National Coordinator 
for the Lay Associates. 

July 20-22: Christians Influencing Hollywood. 
Guest: Jonathan Flora, Hollywood director and 
writer. 

Gospel of Life topics (seen on Sky Angel satellite, 
Angel One, every Monday at 3:30 AM, Tuesday at 
2:00 AM, Thursday at 8:30 AM and Saturday at 
7:30 PM -- all times Eastern). www.skyangel.com. 

Week of July 8: From Planned Parenthood to Pro-
Life. Guest: Yvonne D.A. Dixon. 

Week of July 15: Forgiven and Set Free. Guest: 
Linda Cochrane. 

Life on the Line radio program. Go to 
www.lifeontheline.com/listen/index.html for 
stations and airing times. 

July 14-15, 2007: The Silent No More Awareness 
Campaign at the March for Life - part 2. 

July 21-22, 2007: Pro-Life Efforts of the U.S. 
Bishops. Guest: Tom Grenchik, Executive Director 
of the Pro-life Secretariat for the U.S. Conference of 
Catholic Bishops. 

Blessings and prayers, 

Fr. Frank Pavone, M.E.V. 
 

Deacon Wayne M. Rascati Steps Down as 
Business Manager After 5 Years of Tireless 

Service to St. Raphael’s Parish 
By Joe T. Kovach, 3rd Degree Knight 

 
Deacon Wayne Rascati, a 4th Degree member of the 
Knights of Columbus, Council 5300, an active 
member of St. Raphael’s Church since 1964 and a 
Deacon since June 10, 1995, will be retiring from 
his Business Manager position on August 3rd after 
five years of outstanding service to the parish 
community. 

The 60-year old native of Newark, N.J., will 
continue to serve the parish as a Deacon tentatively 
for at least two to three years. 

His latest service as Business Manager included 
major responsibilities for the parish facilities, 
scheduling, budgeting, auditing and having the 
website up and running. 

Deacon Wayne is noted for his exceptional 
involvement with parish organizations and the 
Knights of Columbus.  Some of his parish activities 
include the Scouting programs, Bereavement 
Ministry, Parish Picnics and the Knights.  In past 
years, he was the KC Financial Secretary, Faithful 
Navigator (1989-1990) and Editor of the Knightline. 

During 1995-1996, he co-edited the colorful 324-
page St. Raphael’s Centennial Yearbook and also 
served as Assistant Publisher for many years of the 
SPIRIT newspaper. 

The 1969 UC Santa Barbara graduate majored in 
History and Political Science.  For 35 years, Dcn. 
Wayne served as a distinguished Postal Manager in 
various capacities in Goleta.  From 1982 to 1990, he 
also served as National Vice-President for the 

http://www.priestsforlife.org/blog
http://www.relevantradio.com/
http://www.skyangel.com/
http://www.lifeontheline.com/listen/index.html
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National Association of Postal Supervisors.  After 
retiring in 2002, Dcn. Wayne took on the Business 
Manager duties at St. Raphael’s.  Wayne stated, 
“The keys to my success in my professions at the 
USPO and in the Diaconate were treating people 
fairly and consistently.” 

On August 8, 1983, Dcn. Wayne joined the KC’s 
with Don Aubrey as his sponsor.  Quickly, he 
became a 2nd Degree on Sept. 30, and a 3rd Degree 
on Nov. 19, 1983.  On April 11, 2003, Deacon 
Wayne became a 4th Degree in ceremonies in Palm 
Springs.  He said, “The best thing about being a KC 
member is service.”  He added, “The one event at a 
KC program that stands out as a cherished 
remembrance never to be forgotten was the day in 
1989 that Fritz Cahill took all the food in the 
refrigerator from the Parish Hall for a KC dinner to 
Catholic Charities.” 

Deacon Wayne’s suggestion to Council 5300 calls 
for “updating the Chalice presentation at funerals -- 
too long and too morbid.” 

Deacon Rascati became the 4th St. Raphael’s 
parishioner to be ordained as a Permanent Deacon.  
Cardinal Roger M. Mahony was the principal 
celebrant at the ceremony as 18 men were ordained 
in Blessed Sacrament Church in Hollywood with 
over 1,200 in attendance.  Preceding him were 
Anthony J. (Tony) Varesio (1975), Virgil Glocheski 
(1979) and Clarke Shea (1982).  Recently Stephen 
Montross became the 5th parishioner to become a 
Deacon. 

His answer to his greatest personal moment as a 
Deacon, Rascati beamed, “Serving as Sacristan at 
the Boy Scout Jamboree Mass and seeing 12,000 
Scouts sitting on the ground on that hillside.  I 
couldn’t help think about what Jesus saw when he 
delivered his Sermon on the Mount.  That scene 
gave Jesus’ lesson a whole new meaning in my 
life.” 

“My late friend and mentor Tony Varesio has had 
the greatest impact on my time at St. Raphael’s,” 
reflected Deacon Wayne.  “He taught me much 
including balance between ministry, spirituality and 
family,” exclaimed Rascati. 

What were the reasons Wayne decided to become a 

Deacon?  “My mother set the example by the 
service that she gave.  She said that people would 
give money to soothe their conscience, but the true 
servant gave his time.  I have a calendar page which 
reads: Service is the rent we pay for our time here 
on earth.  I truly believe that.” 

Rascati exclaimed, “At this time, I have completed 
all the goals that I initially set out as a Deacon.  I 
want to continue serving the people in this 
community as they may call upon me.” 

His recommendation to encourage other men to 
become a Deacon: “The rewards are greatest in the 
friendships you make.  I have made great friends 
with many people that I only knew in passing 
because I was there for them when they needed 
someone the most,” proclaimed Wayne. 

Dcn. Wayne’s various duties and responsibilities he 
has encountered as a Deacon include: 

1) Liturgical Ministry -- particularly Baptisms and 
Marriages; 

2) Service - Transition House, then Scouting; 
3) Justice - Moral issues, charity, service. 

Asked to describe his important leadership 
involvement with the Boy Scouts, Wayne stated, 
“St. Raphael’s has an outstanding history of 
Catholic Scouting with many youth earning their 
religious emblems.  I will not name any one 
individual Scout, they have all been great each in 
his own way.  I am particularly proud of the 
Catholic unit citations given to both Troop 105 and 
Pack 105.  Last year, Pack 105 was named the best 
Catholic Club Scout Pack in Region 11 (California, 
Nevada and Hawaii) when they achieved the Gold 
Medallion Award.” 

Wayne’s mother and father, Frank and Mariam with 
two brothers (William and Randall) and three sisters 
(Shelagh, Noel and Kirsten) moved from Elizabeth, 
New Jersey in 1964 to Goleta.  Wayne was baptized 
in Sacred Heart Cathedral in Newark, N.J., and 
confirmed in St. Hedwig’s Church in Elizabeth.  
Mrs. Rascati died in August 1988, brother William 
in 1976, sister Noel in 1977 and Mr. Rascati in 
1997. 

Wayne’s schooling began at Wm. F. Halloran 
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Grammar School, continued at Theodore Roosevelt 
Jr. High School in Elizabeth N.J., and in 1965 
graduated from San Marcos High School in Santa 
Barbara.  His other educational pursuits were: 
Diaconate study from 1990-95, courses in 
accounting, business law and computers from 
SBCC (1970-75), certificate from Loyola-
Marymount University in 2006 for Parish 
Administration. 

His current hobbies include backpacking and stamp 
collecting.  Community involvements are Boy 
Scouts-Los Padres Council and Transition House. 

Recent travels have taken Wayne to: 

1) In 2002 - Philmont Scout Ranch - a 70 plus 
mile backpacking trip; 

2) In 2003 and 2004 - Cruises to Mexican Riviera 
and Eastern Mexico (Cancun), Belize and 
Honduras;] 

3) In 2005 - National Boy Scout Jamboree 
Regional Registrar. 

Some other interesting personal items: 

• Favorite food: Posole; 
• Favorite meal I prepare: Jambalaya; 
• Favorite local restaurant:  Domingo’s Café; 
• Favorite meal I order at my favorite restaurant: 

Anything with fried fish; 
• Favorite book:  Harry Potter series; 
• Favorite TV program: Battlestar Galactica: I 

love science fiction, particularly the alternative 
history genre in both reading and TV. 

• Favorite authors:  Harry Turtledove, Eric Flint, 
Tom Clancy, Robert Ludlum; 

• Favorite movie of all time: The Alamo (John 
Wayne); 

• Favorite sport to watch live or on TV?  
Hockey; 

• Favorite sport as a participant: Backpacking; 
• Favorite travel destination: Alaska; 
• One word to describe me at Church: Spiritual; 
• One word to describe St. Raphael’s: 

Welcoming; 
• One word to describe the Knights of 

Columbus: Service; 
• Best thing about being a parishioner: The 

people are the most valuable resource of this 
parish; 

• Growing up, I always thought I’d be: An 
educator; 

• My parents were right when they told me: God 
has a sense of humor; 

• Advice to youngsters: Trust in God; 
• Favorite Biblical Passage:  Ecclesiastes 3; 
• If I had 3 wishes they would be: Peace on 

Earth, More Vocations and Education for all. 

Deacon Wayne’s plans: “Last summer I planned to 
sell my house this summer and move to Reno.  That 
dream is still in my plans.  But in the interim, I have 
observed the difficulty others in this area are having 
selling their places.  Because of illness, I got further 
behind in prepping my house for sale, etc.  I have 
therefore decided to go ahead with my plan to 
resign as Business Manager, but I will not move 
from this area for at least two to three years.  
Hopefully, the housing market will improve during 
that period and I will have time and health to have 
the house ready at that time.  In the interim, I will 
be working part-time as a substitute teacher in our 
fine schools here in Goleta and Santa Barbara.  That 
should allow me to reduce my work hours but still 
have an income to do travel and do things during 
my off time.” 

 
(Grand Knight’s Rpt-Continued from page 1) 

I look forward to working with all the 3rd and 4th 
degree members to continue meeting the objectives 
of the Order. 

I welcome all ideas and suggestions. Please contact 
me or any of the officers.  You joined the K of C for 
a specific reason.  Please share it with us so that we 
make sure your voice is heard as our objective is 
met.  Remember our common denominator is that 
we are all Catholics.  Let’s go and do God’s work. 

Brother Knights, it is truly an honor being 
surrounded by a great team of Officers and 
Directors.  Together with all the members of the 3rd 
and 4th Degree we will try to live up to the legacy 
placed with us from the previous 45 years of our 
Council 5300.  The officers and directors are busy 
planning and executing the activities program I sent 
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to all.  It is being published here in the August 
Knightline to serve as reference.  I thank all of you 
that have signed to lead and co-chair events.  As 
you can see there are many members taking action 
and participating on all of the events.  I look 
forward to continue shaping the year so that we can 
all enjoy the events and activities we support and 
believe in. 

Our program director Dan Knauss has the Coke 
Booth event under control thanks to all you 
volunteering to make it a successful event.  To 
Dan’s Coke booth team, “THANK YOU.”  It is all 
of you members that step up to the bat and score 
that make us all winners.  I am so proud of the great 
team of volunteers.  Remember as they say. “If we 
are standing high and tall it is because we are 
standing on the shoulders of Giants”. These giants I 
am talking about are all the volunteers that make 
things happen. 

On July 4th, several of us Color Corps members 
marched in the Independence Day parade.  We 
proudly represented our patriotism.  Afterwards, we 
were invited by our Brother Cherif to a delicious 
BBQ at Serra Hall hosted by several members of 
Council 1684.  On July 8th, we had our delicious 
pancake breakfast.  The breakfast was lightly 
attended due to the families’ summer vacations.  
We thank Paul Curzan and his wife Evelina and 
their team of volunteers (see the pictures in the 
Photo Gallery) who made this event successful. 

On July 9th, on the business meeting several notable 
events took place: 

1. We voted on and elected Brother Rafael 
Cardenas as our new Lecturer for the year.  
Congratulations, Rafael. 

2. We reviewed the budget.  It was revised after it 
was reviewed and it is now being published 
here on this Knightline. 

3. Our Deputy Grand Knight is planning an 
informational Director’s meeting to go over the 
overall plan for the year. 

Regarding the upcoming events, the following 
should be noted: 

1. The Coke Booth for Fiesta is from Wednesday 

August 1st to Saturday August 4th. 

2. The pancake breakfast and Blood drive will be 
on Sunday, August 12th. 

3. On August 27th, we will have the 1st Family 
Dinner Social of the year.  The theme will be, 
“Families & Fiesta.”  We will be recognizing 
fathers and daughters, fathers and sons, 
granddaughters and grandsons.  But above all 
the fact that August is the Fiesta month we will 
be having Fiesta dance entertainment.  Marisol 
Cabrera and her performing group “Bailes de 
Espana” and Mexican Folk dances by the 
Cabrera family and friends.  Fiesta attire is 
encouraged.  The purpose of this event is to 
bring back the Family Dinner Social and the 
Pre-Fiesta party.  In this case it is a Post-Fiesta 
party.  The intent is to have a good time and fun 
with our socials: 6:30 PM cocktails, dinner at 7 
PM; entertainment at 7:30 PM. 

I will work on filling the rest of the slots of our 
activities schedule.  Remember if we spread the 
load it will be light on all of us.  We need to plan 
events with plenty of time, that way we all can 
enjoy the events.  Let’s practice the five P’s “Proper 
Planning Prevents Poor Performance.” 

 
FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

Mark Vampola Family 
By Francisco Cabrera, Grand Knight 

 

The FAMILY OF THE MONTH title for August 
2007 goes to Brother Knight Mark Vampola’s 
family, (Mark is pictured above with his family).  
Mark is the Advocate for the Columbian year 2007-
2008.  The Advocate is the legal representative of 



August 2007, Knightline 5300, Page 13 

the council and serves as the council’s attorney at 
trials and investigations of any interest to the 
council.  While he does not need to be a member of 
the legal profession, he should be familiar with the 
council by-laws, the Order’s Charter, Constitution 
and Laws (#30), Methods of Conducting a Council 
Meeting (#1937), and Robert’s Rules of Order. 

Mark moved from the Los Angeles area to Santa 
Barbara after High School in 1981. Four years later, 
while a manager at McDonald’s, he met his future 
wife Irma who was also a manager.  Two years later 
they married.  They have three kids; Valerie a 
sophomore at Dos Pueblos, Brian and Jacob both at 
St. Raphael’s School.  After 24 years of managing 
and owning restaurants, Mark completed his degree 
in Computer Science at UCSB last year. 

Mark joined the Knights of Columbus on January 8, 
2007, received his Second Degree on February 15, 
2007 and his Third Degree on March 4, 2007.  
Mark’s visibility with the council is very apparent; 
he rolled up his sleeves and immediately went into 
action assisting with the Lenten Fish Fries and the 
Memorial Day BBQ.  He is a great role model and a 
good example to all.  Mark is the Cub Master for 
Pack 105, where he started as a leader 6 years ago 
when his oldest son Brian was in the First Grade 
and joined.  Although Brian graduated into Boy 
Scout Troop 105 more than a year ago, Mark stayed 
with the Cub Scouts as he eagerly awaited for his 
youngest son Jacob to become a Cub Scout, which 
he did last month. Mark was honored along with our 
Brothers Tim Hogan and John Luzader for his Pack 
for being “the Best Catholic sponsored Cub Scout 
Pack in the West”.  Mark also stays involved with 
his sons’ activities by refereeing and scorekeeping 
in their soccer, basketball, and baseball games.  For 
many years, along with his wife Irma, they worked 
hard with their daughter’s Girl Scout Troop and 
helped coordinate the Girl Scout Cookie sales for all 
the Troops in the Santa Barbara\Goleta area.  Mark 
understands the importance of being involved where 
we can make a positive difference with our Parish 
Community too.  Therefore, he has become a St. 
Raphael’s Parish Council member along with 
several other of our Brother Knights.  Mark has also 
just launched our local Knights of Columbus 
webpage.  This is a big task and thanks to Mark, our 

Webmaster, we again entered the electronic age 
during our 46th year of Goleta Valley Council 5300 
(1961-2007).  If you type: http://www.KC5300.org, 
you will see our home page.  GREAT JOB Mark. 

Here are a few quotes from Mark, “I put down my 
name so far on the Coke Booth setup, and the all the 
Lenten Fish Fries.  Additionally, I will try to be on 
at least one Coke Booth shift (they sound like a lot 
of fun) but I would like to see if I can have one of 
my kids or my wife with me, just to spend some 
time with them and getting them involved too.  I 
need to work out a time with my wife for this, 
because it is Fiesta.”  Mark’s daughter Valerie is in 
her twelfth year as a flamenco dancer and is with 
one of the local studios (Linda Vega) which means 
Fiesta time is very busy.  She is already starting a 
legacy of community involvement via the 
Performing Arts.  Please keep an eye on and cheer 
Mark’s daughter during the Fiesta performances. 

“I will obviously help out a lot during the year with 
as many activities as I can, but I am somewhat 
limited in that my commitment as Cub Master of 
Pack 105, Parish Council member, and a dad to 3 
kids which means that I must maintain involvement, 
leadership presence, and an example to them.  In 
short, this means I will already be involved in many 
of these activities as a Scout Leader, parent, etc.  
Rest assured though, I will actively help with many 
of the other activities, especially if they are ones 
where my family can help.”  Mark, Congratulations 
to you and your family. 

Let all give him our 100% support. 
 

(Program Director’s Report continued from page 2) 

They are the Knights of Columbus, the legacy of 
Father Michael J. McGivney.  Knights and their 
families have always held reverence for the 
animator of their lay movement.  But since Father 
McGivney's cause for canonization began in 1997, 
spreading his story of holiness and priestly service, 
popular devotion to him has increased.  The 
Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception in Washington, D.C., has added a 
stained-glass widow depicting his image. 
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Father McGivney dedicated his life to the spiritual 
and physical welfare of others, creating the Knights 
of Columbus to provide insurance for the protection 
of widows and orphans, and the spiritual benefit of 
its members and families.  Today, a growing 
number of schools, medical centers and social 
service agencies named for him associate their work 
with his charism, and the Knights of Columbus 
insures the lives of more than 1.2 million men, 
women and children. 

But beyond charitable works, Father McGivney 
wanted each Knight's heart and mind attuned to 
greater love of God and his Son, both within the 
Church and within the family.  That is his spiritual 
legacy. 

Through the Knights, Father McGivney sought to 
form young Catholic men into good spouses and 
fathers.  He has become known as Apostle to the 
Young and Defender of Christian Family Life.  He 
saw strong families as the foundation of his parish, 
of the Church and of society at large.  He was 
convinced that the Catholic layman had a unique 
role in influencing society and promoting the values 
found in what Pope John Paul II has since named 
the Culture of Life and Civilization of Love.  Father 
McGivney did not use the vocabulary of the 21st 
century, but he espoused the same Gospel values 
that Catholics affirm today. 

Increasingly, Church leaders realize that part of 
Father McGivney's spiritual genius is that nearly a 
century before the Second Vatican Council 
addressed the important role of the laity in the 
Church, Father McGivney built a way for laymen to 
make a substantial and enduring contribution to 
their parishes, communities and physical and 
spiritual security of their families.  And he saw that 
by doing so one parish and community at a time, 
Catholic families could help build a better world.  
Father McGivney died this month 117 years ago.  
He was a man ahead of his time 

Past Activities 
1) July 8, 2007 - Pancake Breakfast from 8:30 

AM to 11:00 AM in the Parish Hall.  All who 
came enjoyed scrambled eggs, sausage and 
fresh pancakes. 

2) July 28, 2007 - The Fiesta Coke Booth was 
setup, readying Council 5300 for another 
successful fund raising effort.  Thank you John 
Vogel and all the set up team for getting us 
started. 

Upcoming Activities 
1) August 1 – 4, 2007 – The Fiesta Coke Booth 

will kick off at 10 AM at De La Guerra Plaza.  
The lineup of volunteers promises to make this 
the best year ever. 

2) August 3, 2007 – 24 Hour adoration. 

3) August 5, 2007 – The team of volunteers to 
help tear down the Fiesta Coke Booth will meet 
early Sunday morning to help wrap up what 
will assuredly have been a successful fund 
raiser. 

4) August 6, 2007 - K of C Officers’ Meeting, 
8:00 PM.  Officers, please add all meeting 
notices to your work and/or home calendar.  
This will help you as a reminder of the meeting. 

5) August 12, 2007 - Pancake Breakfast from 8:30 
AM to 11:00 AM in the Parish Hall.  Please 
come and enjoy scrambled eggs, sausage and 
fresh pancakes with your love ones.  There will 
also be a blood drive at the pancake breakfast. 

6) August 13, 2007 – A K of C 5300 Business 
meeting will take place at 7:30 PM.  Please add 
this date to your calendar and try to attend.  
There will also be a first degree exemplification 
at the meeting. 

7) August 27, 2007 – Dinner Social for Knights 
and Their Families.  This event will be great for 
all Knights and Family to socialize and get to 
know one another.  Come meet the people 
you’ll be teaming up with on upcoming events. 
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Labor Day Picnic 
Sept 3rd 

at 
Stowe Grove Park 

Socializing will begin at 1:30 PM and dinner 
will be served at 4 PM.  Menu will consist 
of tri-tip, chicken, beans, salad, garlic bread 
and dessert.  The price is $7.00 for adults 
and $3.00 for children and includes 
beverages.  There will be a 50/50 raffle.  WE 
are in need of op-up canopies.  If you have 
one, please bring it with you.  Please call 
Felix Sanchez at 964-3398 if you can help. 

 

OKTOBERFEST! 
Our Oktoberfest celebration is approaching fast on 
Saturday, September 8 at the St. Raphael's Parish 
Hall at 6:30.  We will sit down to a sumptuous 
traditional German meal including a special 
bratwurst/pork tenderloin/sauerkraut main course 
with all the trimmings and a no-host bar with 
German beer.  Authentic Oktoberfest music will be 
supplied by Helena Mussbach and the German 
Alpine Dancers will be entertaining with dancing 
and music.  Bring your dancing shoes!  Get tickets 
ahead of time as seating is limited and this event 

may sell out.  The price is $16 by 9/1 and $19 after.  
Bring your friends and relatives for a night they 
won’t forget!  We need members to sell tickets!  
Call Rich Scholl at 683-8874 to get tickets to sell 
or to make a reservation. 

 

 
The following letter and email were both recently 
received from Fr. Richard Kayizzi: 

Dear Brother Knights: 
Re: Thank you for your help on our bicycle project 
for the catechists. 
Many warm and prayerful greetings from 
Mwereerwe Parish in Uganda. 
I am writing to thank you for your help on our 
bicycle project for the catechists.  I was glad to 
receive a $1,400 dollars from your Council and 
Assembly.  Please thanks a lot for your great 
support to me always.  Whenever I appeal to you, 
always you are ready to support me.  Thanks for not 
letting me down. 
The main aim of these bicycles is to make 
transportation easy for our catechists.  Our 
catechists pastorally visit the sick, teach Catechism, 
prepare people for the sacraments, bury the dead 
and they represent us on several occasions.  On 
Sundays, they also conduct services.  Because we 
are only two priests whereas our Parish is very big. 
The catechists will use these bicycles mainly to 
transport them as they go for grass root 
evangelization on a daily basis.  These bicycles are 
the effective means of transport for our 
evangelizers.  Because the roads are small and 
bushy.  It is not easy for one to penetrate deep in the 
village with a motor-bike.  These bicycles will also 
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be used to help our catechists to reach out to the 
elderly who are spread in the parish.  They will also 
help them to transport patients to the nearby 
hospitals. 
I am glad to inform you that 14 catechists out of 40 
are going to receive brand new bicycles.  I have 
considered those who cover big areas and those who 
work long distances to their village Church.  In 
choosing them, I have been assisted by the parish 
council and the Pastor. 
On behalf of the catechists and the entire parish 
community of Our Lady of the Assumption 
Mwereerwe Catholic Parish, let me again say thank 
you a million times for your kind help and support. 
Yours sincerely in Christ, 
Fr. Richard Kayizzi 

 
I hope all is well.  In a few weeks it will be my 
anniversary in the priesthood.  I would like to thank 
you for your support and help.  It would not have 
been as it has been without your support and help.  
May we continue to pray for each other.  I am 
organizing a thanksgiving Mass at home together 
with my family and people around the area.  God 
bless you. 

Fr. Richard 

AUGUST 12 IS MY ANNIVERSARY IN THE 
PRIESTHOOD.  ONE YEAR.  WOW WOW 

 

 
On Sunday, July 29th, Council 5300 had its first 
membership drive of the current Columbian Year.  
One candidate did express some interest.  However, 
we still need many more men to sign up.  A first 
degree is coming up on August 13th and we would 

like to have at least three to four candidates join our 
Order.  Remember, it is each member’s 
responsibility to bring new members to the council.  
Our next drive will be the blitz drive on September 
15th and 16th.  Let’s go get the members!  If you 
need help with recruiting, there is plenty of material 
available.  Just ask one of the officers for a supply if 
you need some. 

 

 
Leland E. Jansen 08/01 
Ray Lyra, Jr. 08/01 
Garrett M. VanWyk 08/04 
Constantino E. Garcia 08/07 
LeRoy W. Noyes Sr. 08/12 
Robert P. Richards Jr. 08/13 
Thomas R. Turner 08/17 
Christopher W. Terpening 08/25 
Jesse M. Garcia 08/26 
Mark A. McClenathen 08/28 
Edward L. Barrier 08/28 
Richard M. Scholl 08/29 
Dcn. Stephen J. Montross 08/29 
Esteban Valenzuela 08/31 

Article Submissions 
All articles are to be submitted to: 

Grand Knight Francisco Cabrera 
(805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net 

District Deputy Stephen Schlesselmann 
(805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net 

Articles need to be in by the 20th of the month.  
Thank you. 

 
 

mailto:sjschlesselmann@cox.net
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PHOTO GALLERY 

Pancake Breakfast, July 8, 2007 
Fourth of July Parade-State Street, July 4, 2007 

  
Brother Jim Bonsell, Brother Jose Meza, John 
Peyton’s son and Brother Tim Hogan cooking the 
eggs and pancakes.  

Cathy Wengler, Brother Ralph Wengler, Julie 
Schmidt and Brother Teo Nungaray enjoy their 
breakfast. 

  
Brother Joe Pando & his wife, Eileen flank Cindy, 
Brother John Peyton and Evelina Curzan. 

Cathy Wengler, Brother Ralph Wengler, GK 
Francisco Cabrera, Brother Paul Curzan, Brother 
Paul Coyne, Roberta Coyne and Brother John Kirk 
pose for their picture. 

  
The Color Corps is ready to march down State Street 
in the Fourth of July Parade. 

The Color Corps march in front of the Arlington 
Theatre. 
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Junipero Serra Assembly Party-Serra Hall, July 4, 2007 
Officer Installation-Junipero Serra Assembly, July 28, 2007 

  
Judy Klinge, Eileen McNamara, Mary Jochum, SK 
Paul Coyne, PFN Brian Klinge and Robert Coyne at 
the party. 

SK Rich Scholl and his friend, Ginny, pose for their 
picture. 

  
Chawa Ramirez, Janet Page and Lynne Schooter 
pose for their picture at the 4th Degree Installation. 

SK Al Meckelborg and Jose Meza escort SK Paul 
Coyne and Hal Thompson during the installation 
ceremony. 

  
Our new Faithful Navigator Cherif Khoury addresses 
those assembled at the installation. 

The Color Corps pose for their picture before the 
certification ceremony that followed the installation. 

Photos by Francisco & Maria Cabrera/Stephen Schlesselmann/others 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2007-2008 
Grand Knight Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net 
Chaplain Vacant   
Deputy Grand Knight Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.com 
Chancellor Willliam McLafferty (805) 685-4284 jwmcljr@cox.net 
Warden Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net 
Advocate Mark Vampola (805) 968-9815 vamperz@cox.net 
Recorder Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Financial Secretary Ralph Wengler (805) 967-3109 rjwfdd@cox.net 
Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Raphael Cardenas (805) 882-1136 ggcon51@att.net 
Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  
Inside Guard Brad Bowen (805) 683-2246 btmsb@aol.com 
Trustee-Three Years Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net 
Trustee-Two Years Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net 
Trustee-One Year John Vogel (805) 964-0724 jv@jvogel.com 

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 
Program Director Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.com 
Church Director Francis C. Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net 
Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 683-8874 richardscholl@hotmail.com 
Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 
Family Director Brad Bowen (805) 683-2246 btmsb@aol.com 
Youth Director Dwight Morey (805) 967-2581 bdmorey@cox.net 
Pro-Life Couple Robert & Cecilia Marks (805) 968-6008 robert.marks@atk.com 
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net 

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 
Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org 
State Deputy Jim Scroggin, PSD  jimscroggin@comcast.net 
District Deputy Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net 
Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2007-2008 
Abels-Bishop Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com 
Bonham-Cohen Lucille Aubrey (805) 683-4546 luaub@cox.net 
Connors-Fuller    
Gallegos-Kubecka Judy Klinge (805) 967-4753 jak63@cox.net 
Kuether-Meskill Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Meza-Osborne Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu 
Page-Schlesselmann Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Schiferl-Uthe Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  
Valenzuela-Znovena Cathy Wengler (805) 967-3109 cswret@cox.net 
Widows Don Aubrey (805) 683-4546 donaubrey@cox.net 
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